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Gold Star of the Week!               

Nursery ~ Eloise Burridge                                                     

Pre-School ~ Phoebe Groves                                                                                        

Rec ~ Florence Roberts                                                          

Year 1 ~ Harrison Gardner                                                     

Year 2 ~ Olivia Lobb                                                    

Year 3 ~ Esme Walker                                         

Year 4 ~ Eliza Hill                                                             

Year 5 ~ Laura Kane                                                        

Year 6 ~ Sabrina Banner 

 

Parents/Carers of children in Years                 

Rec - Year 6  are invited to join us at 

our next assembly on Monday 26th 

June at 2.45pm to see your child  

receive their  certificate and to hear 

why they are ‘Star of the Week’ 

 

SEND Drop-in  
                                                                 

Miss Edwards is running the SEND 

drop-in on the following day next week 
 

Wednesday  2.30pm - 4.00pm 
 

Please feel free to drop-in  to discuss 

any concerns you have   

about your child’s educational needs. 

Bees Welcome 

There is a new 

buzz around 

school this week 

after a  colony of 

bees arrived by 

post! They were 

sent, along with 

a hive, 12 bee 

suits and other          

equipment, by       

The British Bee 

Charity as part of 

their 

Bees4Schools 

scheme.  

The hive is located well away from children and visitors at the 

entrance to the car park. You are welcome to approach it for a 

closer look but please keep a  respectful distance and do not 

touch the hive. Children should not be    allowed near it unless 

accompanied by an adult. 

Mrs Small and Mrs Wiffen are both experienced beekeepers 

and, once the colony is settled, they hope to show interested 

groups of children what's inside the hive to learn about the life 

of bees. With luck, we will also be  able to harvest honey for 

everyone to try. 

Elected Parent Governor 

Thank you to everyone for their nominations.                                                    

We are pleased to let you know that Jodie Poole has been                              

re-elected as Parent Governor for another 4-year term.  

Last week 

Thomas 

Whiteman 

and Bethan 

Cooney         

represented 

Chaddesley 

Corbett          

Primary 

School at the 

Worcester-

shire Primary 

STEM          

Challenge 

final which was held at Yamazaki  Mazak, Worcester. They 

had to compete against other schools to build K'nex models 

based on using robots within a warehouse. They both             

represented the school superbly and we are very proud of 

them because to even get to this stage of the competition 

they had to be selected from 3000 students from across                       

Worcestershire, which is an amazing achievement.                         

Well done Thomas and Bethan!! 



Pupils who have read 3 times or                

more this week                   

Well done to Year 6 you are the best 

readers this week!!! 

Please encourage your child to read at 

least 3 times each week.                        

It has many benefits and                                         

really will make a difference!!       

Core value: Ambition                                  

 

Reception                      

Balanceability           

Session 

Class Reception had 

the most amazing          

experience on  

Tuesday. Marcus, 

the sports coach 

from St. Catherine's 

Primary School led 

the children in a 

balanceability session using balancing skills 

through a range of climbing activities. They 

applied these to the bikes negotiating                

pathways and most importantly learning how to 

stop! Every child thoroughly enjoyed the ses-

sion. They could 

not stop saying 

how much they 

liked it and want-

ed to do it again! 

Many thanks to 

St. Catherine's for 

offering us this      

opportunity.   

 

Arc Update 

The ARC has been 

very busy over the last 

few weeks as the out-

door area has been 

developed into a 

'sensory extravaganza' by the wonderful 

team from Play to Measure. The children 

and ARC team have been able to share 

their ideas, hopes and wishes and have 

them brought to life. Every child has been 

involved in each step of the development and they are excited to 

explore, play and 

engage in their 

new sensory play-

ground environ-

ment. Huge thank 

you to everyone 

involved, especially to the Play to 

Measure team. If you have any 

questions about the ARC please  

do speak to a member of the team. 

Pupils who have         

accessed Times Table 

Rock Stars                             

3 times or                

more this week                   

Please encourage your child to access 

Times Table Rock Stars at least 3 

times each week. It will greatly                      

underpin all maths concepts and            

will enable them to use them across 

the maths curriculum.              

Well done to Year 3 you are the best 

Times Table Rock Stars this week!        

 

Welcome to Wyre Forest School Sport 

Partnership’s summer term Health &         

Wellbeing Newsletter – the final for the             

academic year 2022-23!  

The information, tips and links you will find 

within this newsletter are to support the 

whole family (adults and children) to     

improve their overall wellbeing through 

opportunities that are linked to  the ‘5 

Ways to Wellbeing’. With this in mind,    

we would like to wish schools and families 

across the Wyre Forest a safe, active and 

much deserved summer break. 

To view the newsletter please                 

click on the link below:- 

https://jmp.sh/XoAnQDwC  

Year 2 Class Assembly 
 

Year 2 showcased all that they 

have learnt during their FAME 

lessons this year with a class 

assembly. Since September, 

Year 2 have been learning to 

play the recorder. They have 

learnt how to read musical 

notes in the written form and 

how long to hold each note for. 

Over the year they have learnt 

to play numerous songs        

including Jingle Bells, Jolly Old 

St Nicholas, Mary had a Little 

Lamb and more recently Mam-

ma Mia. They had great fun 

dressing up as ABBA and 

showcasing their fantastic musi-

cal talents to the rest of the 

school and their fami-

lies.  Thank you to everyone 

who was able to join us. 

 

Well done Year 2!! 

https://jmp.sh/XoAnQDwC


Closing the Word Gap!                                                                         

As a fun activity we will provide a word every week for you             

to talk about with your child. 

Give it a go and see if they understand it!                                                                 

Use it in some 

sentences and 

see if they can 

too. 

There are also 

words on your 

children’s topic 

sheets. 

 

 

 

mumble 

   

 

Upcoming Dates for your Diary                       

June                                                                                                                                                                                               

Friday 23rd - Non uniform day for Teddies and Tombola  

prizes for the PTFA Fayre                                                                          

Tuesday 27th - Year 4 visit to Lakeside                                                                                                                                        

Tuesday 27th - New Intake transition morning from 9.15am -

10.15pm                                                                                              

Wednesday 28th - Free Toddler Forest School session                                                                                                             

Thursday 29th - New Intake transition morning from 9.15am - 

10.15am                                                                                           

Friday 30th - Non uniform day for food items for the PTFA 

Fayre                                                                                                 

Friday 30th - PTFA Quiz Night 

July                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Monday 3rd - Meet the Teacher meetings at 3.45pm and 

4.15pm                                                                                               

Tuesday 4th - Transition morning                                                                                                                                                  

Friday 7th - Non uniform day for bottles or the PTFA Fayre                                                                                                     

Wednesday 12th - Year 2 visit to the Care Café                                                                                                                            

Friday 14th - Harriers Penalty Competition                                                                                                                                    

Friday 14th - PTFA Summer Fayre                                                                                                                                               

Tuesday 18th - Year 6 End of Year Performance at 6pm                                                                                                           

Thursday 20th - Year 6 End of Year Assembly at 9am                                                                                                                    

Friday 21st - Break up for the summer holidays                                                                                                                              

Monday 24th - Teacher Training Day (school closed to pu-

pils) 

Tuesday 25th - Teacher Training Day (school closed to pu-

pils)                                                                                                  

Tuesday 25th - Volunteer Day    

Further upcoming dates will be displayed on the front page of 

the website- https://www.ccschool.co.uk/ 

Big Breakfast Menu - Thursday 29th June 

On Thursday 29th June, Shire Services are providing a special 

Big Breakfast Menu for lunch. Please book and pay via your 

ParentPay account in the usual way if you’d like to book this for 

your child. Pupils  eligible for Free School Meals and  Pupils in 

Years Rec, Year 1 and Year 2 will just need to let their teacher 

know on the day if they’d like a school meal.  There is no charge 

as it is included in the Universal   Infant Free School Meals 

Scheme. 

A message from King Charles I School: We have been  delight-

ed that we have been able to visit all our main feeders this week 

so we can share valuable information to support students transi-

tion into Year 7. We have heard some wonderful things! 

Over the last few weeks, we have held additional transition 

events, which continue throughout this term to allow  students  

to become more familiar with the King Charles Borrington Road 

site and meet some of our staff to build confidence and                     

familiarity. 

Our technology team have been wowed by the quality of the 

work students have produced due their product design work-

shops they have participated in during the summer term. We 

cannot wait to work with you in the future. Please see some of 

our photos posted on our twitter account by following us on  

twitter @KC1School. 

Year 6 parents/carers should have received their son/daughters 

tutor group allocation via edulink by Friday 16th June. Please 

contact King Charles I School if you have not received this. We 

look forward to seeing you next Wednesday for our ‘New Intake 

Evening’. 



   

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 


